
From: Katie Biddlestone [mailto:katie@sda.org.au]  
Sent: Thursday, 22 March 2018 9:36 AM 
To: Chambers - Lee C; Chambers - Catanzariti VP; Chambers - Asbury DP 
Cc: Ruchi Bhatt; zach.duncalfe (zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au); 
Madeleine.Tiedeman@Ablawyers.com.au; AMOD 
Subject: AM2017/50 Hair and Beauty Industry Award 2010 – submissions in reply  
 
Dear Members of the Full Bench,  
 
Re: AM2017/50 Hair and Beauty Industry Award 2010 – submissions in reply  
 
I write in relation to the above matter and the directions issued by the Full Bench on 21 February 
2018. 
 
The Directions require interested parties to file submissions and evidence in reply by 22 March 2018. 
The SDA has reviewed the submissions filed by the Ai Group and Australian Business Industrial and 
the NSW Business Chamber regarding the consent position reached between the SDA, Ai Group and 
HABA.  The SDA relies in its submission filed in this matter on 8 March and does not intend to file any 
submissions or evidence in reply. 
 
The SDA has also considered the correspondence filed by the Ai Group on 21 March 2018 and the 
SDA is also satisfied that the matter be determined on the papers without a hearing, unless the Full 
Bench intends to put any questions to the relevant parties or is not convinced by the material before 
it that the variations proposed should be made. 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
Katie Biddlestone 
National Industrial Officer & National Women’s Officer 
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